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MINISTER’S LETTER - Loving London

In last month’s newsletter I began to write about loving Hampstead and loving London.  There is a sizeable difference, I suggested, between liking where we live, and loving that place with Christ’s love.  But we know we have been called to love our neighbour as ourselves, and how can we ever hope to do that without loving our neighbourhoods?  That will mean looking for Jesus Christ in the places where we live, knowing that Christ is to be found wherever people are in need.

London life is a fleeting life.  Our city is, and always has been, a place of transience – a city of travellers, newcomers, foreigners, strangers.  Dick Whittington was not the first to come to the capital to make a fortune, and William Shakespeare was not the last to go home again, the minute he had finished making his.  This transience puts Londoners under a special temptation.  Because we find ourselves constantly surrounded by strangers, we sometimes feel that it would be senseless to waste time and energy on people who, for all we know, might be a thousand miles away this time next year.

While some of us at Heath Street will be lifelong Londoners, a lot of us know we are passing through as fleetingly as any of London’s transient millions.  But whether we are here to stay, or just passing through, each one of us is bound by the one law of God’s eternal love.  The one thing we must not do is to let our expression of God’s love fall into the lonely rhythm of London life.  On the contrary, wherever we are, our calling is to draw people ever closer together, inspired by our own experience (small as it may be!) of God’s constant compassion, God’s constant desire for all things to be drawn into relationship together, in and through the Lord Jesus.  

In fact, we are even called to make community where there is no community, where at present we can see only a jostling crowd.  We serve a God for whom a thousand years are as a moment, and a moment as a thousand years.  That’s why the most fleeting friendships are precious in his sight, who has never considered any expression of love as wasted.
With love, 

Ewan

SECRETARY’S NEWS
On Sunday evening, 19 February, about 70 people gathered at Christ Church for a combined service of all the Hampstead churches that take part in Churches Together in Hampstead - our annual service that marks Christian Unity. 
This year's was a very different experience from usual as a six-piece jazz band and six singers led our worship and the whole service, including the congregational hymns, was pervaded with stylish jazz - not an accompaniment but an integral part of the service. The service was created and led by our Minister, Ewan King, mostly from the keyboard. He and his musician colleagues also developed the musical settings of hymns and psalms that were part of the service. 
From the great buzz of conversation afterwards it was clear that all enjoyed the service - and found the unusual and lovely music set off new trains of thought about familiar words. A comment from the Chairman of Churches together in Hampstead: "The Jazz service was a great success. .... The structure and wording of the service really was a masterpiece."
Also, a reminder about the Church meeting after the service on 4 March.  All members and friends are welcome to take part. The main business will be an update and discussion about our plans for structural work to underpin the building.

With every good wish,
Gaynor Humphreys

Church Secretary and Treasurer

NEWS FROM THE HEATH STREET FAMILY AROUND THE WORLD

Lilli Schott

While she was studying in London (latterly brushing up her excellent English to cope with a higher degree), Lilli Schott worshipped with us for several periods in the last five or six years and we followed her experience of mission in northern Thailand in 2006 – up to the point where she returned to her home country of Germany after an accident. At present she is in Siegburg, 10 kilometres away from Bonn and 26 kilometres from Cologne.

She goes back to Thailand in mid-March for field research when she will interview mainly Shan young people in Chiang Mai as well as some Shan in villages in Mae Hong Son. Interviews in Thai and Shan will be possible with the help of translators, including a Shan-co-worker couple from her time in Thailand in 2006.

We should see Lilli again this summer as after this field work she comes to Redcliffe College, Gloucester from April to August to work on her dissertation to complete her M.A. in Intercultural Studies in an Asian Context, exploring challenges in Asian mission through biblical perspectives and cultural and religious studies. She promises to visit us at Heath Street during this time and there is also an invitation for 23 June to any of us who would like to know more of Redcliffe College to celebrate a Thanksgiving service (including graduation). 

Lilli says: “My hope is to use my MA studies for the benefit of the Shan in Thailand and for God’s kingdom – wherever and how exactly will become clearer over the next few months. I am looking forward to seeing all of you at Heath Street this summer!”


DAILY PRAYERS AND BIBLE READINGS

February 26th – March 3rd 


Proverbs 8.1, 22-31

           26th 

Ewan King
           27th 

Nesa Thorne

           28th 

Gaynor Humphreys

           29th 

For the Lent Study Groups

           March 1st 
Keith Wilkins (Contact Club)

           2nd 

Rebecca McLeod

           3rd 

Linda Chung

March 4th – 10th 

 

Genesis 9.8-17

           4th 

For the Church meeting
           5th 

The people spoke against God and against Moses, “Why have 

you brought us up out of Egypt to die in the wilderness? For 

there is no food and no water, and we detest this miserable 


food.”
           6th 
           “Guide me, O thou great Jehovah,



 Pilgrim through this barren land”
           7th 

Lent Study Groups

           8th

Heini King
           9th

For children
           10th

For progress with the subsidence project

March 11th – 17th 

 

Genesis 17.1-7, 15, 16

           11th 

“If you are the Son of God, command these stones to become 

  loaves of bread.”
           12th 

Doris Dawes

           13th 

For those who have too much

           14th 

For the Lent Study Groups

           15th 

Avril Chloe Hsu

           16th 

John Goldsmith (chairman, Churches Together in Hampstead)
           17th 

Hildegard Williams

March 18th–24th

 

Exodus 20.1-17

           18th 

Thanksgiving for the Church covenant

           19th

Marie Isaacs

           20th 

“Mine, O thou lord of life, send my roots rain”


           21st 

Lent Study Groups
           22nd 

For all who struggle to believe

           23rd 

“If you are the Son of God, throw yourself down”
           24th 

Neil McLeod

March 25th – 31st 



Numbers 21.4-9

           25th 
        For newness of life

           26th 
        Julian Gotobed

           27th 
        “All these I will give you, if you will fall down and worship me.”

           28th 
        Lent Study Groups

           29th               Monsignor Phelim Rowland



           30th  
        For those who have too little

           31st 
       “I am weak, but thou art mighty,


        Hold me with thy powerful hand”






CHURCH DATES


March


Sunday 4th 

       11.00

The Lord’s Supper





       12.30

Church Meeting

Copy for the April Newsletter should reach Rebecca McLeod (rebeccaemilymcleod@hotmail.co.uk)

Not later than Sunday 18th March

